
Privacy Policy for Paultons Cricket Club 
 

Effective Date: November 24 
 

Paultons Cricket Club (“Paultons CC,” “we,” “us,” or “our”) 
values your privacy and is committed to protecting the 
personal information we collect from members, visitors, 
and other individuals associated with the club. This 
Privacy Policy explains how we collect, use, and protect 
your data in accordance with applicable data protection 
laws, including the UK General Data Protection 
Regulation (UK GDPR) and the Data Protection Act 2018. 
 

1. Information We Collect 
 

We may collect the following types of personal 
information: 
 

a. Member Information 
 • Name 
 • Date of birth 
 • Contact details (e.g., phone number, email address, 

home address) 
 • Emergency contact details 
 • Payment or bank information (for membership fees or 

donations) 
 • Medical information (for safeguarding player welfare, 

where relevant) 
 

b. Participant and Visitor Information 
 • Name and contact details for event participants and 

visitors 
 • Photos or videos taken at matches or events (for 

promotional purposes, with consent) 
 

 



c. Website or Online Interaction 
 • IP addresses and browsing data from our website (if 

applicable) 
 • Online registration or communication data 
 

2. How We Use Your Information 
 

We use your personal information for the following 
purposes: 
 • Membership Administration: To manage 

memberships, including registration and renewals. 
 • Event Management: To organize and promote 

matches, training sessions, and other club events. 
 • Health and Safety: To ensure player safety and 

manage medical emergencies. 
 • Communication: To share club updates, event 

information, or membership notices. 
 • Legal Obligations: To comply with relevant laws, 

including child protection regulations. 
 • Marketing and Promotion: To promote the club 

through newsletters, social media, or promotional 
materials (with explicit consent). 

 

3. Sharing Your Information 
 

We do not sell or share your personal information with 
third parties except: 
 • To governing bodies like the England and Wales 

Cricket Board (ECB) for cricket-related administration. 
 • To service providers or partners assisting with club 

operations (e.g., payment processors or event 
organizers). 

 • When required by law or to protect the safety of 
individuals. 

 



 
4. Data Security 
 

We take appropriate technical and organizational 
measures to protect your personal information against 
unauthorized access, loss, or misuse. 
 

5. Data Retention 
 

We retain your personal information only as long as 
necessary for the purposes outlined in this policy, 
including legal and regulatory obligations. 
 

6. Your Rights 
 

You have the right to: 
 • Access your personal data and request a copy. 
 • Correct inaccurate or incomplete information. 
 • Request the deletion of your data (where applicable). 
 • Object to certain uses of your data, such as 

marketing communications. 
 • Lodge a complaint with the Information 

Commissioner’s Office (ICO) if you believe your rights 
have been violated. 

 

7. Consent and Children’s Data 
 

For members or participants under 18, we require 
parental or guardian consent to collect and process 
personal information. 
 

8. Contact Us 
 

If you have questions or concerns about this Privacy 
Policy or how your data is handled, please contact us: 
 

 



 
 
Paultons Cricket Club 
Whitemoor lane 
Ower 
Romsey 
Hampshire 
SO51 6AJ 
          

Email: admin@paultonscc.co.uk 
Phone: 07732 324667 
 

Paultons CC reserves the right to update this Privacy 
Policy as necessary. We encourage you to review it 
periodically for changes. 
 
 
 
 
 


